
13th September 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well. It has been another fantastic week here at 

school and I am delighted to share some exciting highlights from the past few 

days. 

 

Our classrooms have been buzzing with energy as students immerse them-

selves in our specially designed 'Lighting Fires' lessons. These lessons are 

aimed at reigniting our learners’ passion for education after the long summer 

break, and I’m pleased to report that they are having the desired effect.  

Teachers have worked hard to make sure that the lessons are both inspiring 

and motivating, and it’s been wonderful to see our students so engaged. 

 

Since school reopened, we have had the pleasure of welcoming several new 

teachers into our school community. They’ve quickly settled in and have al-

ready been impressed by the positive atmosphere in our school. Many of them 

have shared glowing remarks about how focused and motivated our students 

are, as well as how kind and supportive they’ve been to one another. It’s a tes-

tament to the values we uphold at Hall Mead School and I couldn’t be        

prouder. 

Our new Year 7 students continue to settle in exceptionally well. They’ve made 

a strong and positive first impression, not only in their studies but also in how 

they’ve integrated into the wider school community. It’s always a joy to see 

our youngest learners find their feet and build friendships as they begin their 

journey with us. We seem to have lots of talented football players in the year 

group so I am looking forward to follow their football fixtures.  

 

As we move forward into the term, I am confident that this momentum will 

continue, and I look forward to sharing more successes with you in the weeks 

to come. Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support. 

Miss Ducker 

Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 



Pastoral Focus 

Each week, we challenge our school community to consider 

our pastoral focus in light of their own behaviour.  

During form time, your child’s form tutor will discuss the pas-

toral focus, what it means to achieve it and how they can do 

so.  

Through this important weekly messaging, we ensure that 

our community is working together as a team and adhering to 

our school values. This week our focus is: 



Please Keep Our Students Safe! 

 

Despite the fact that the UK has some of the  
safest roads in the world, thousands of children are injured on our 
roads every year, making road traffic accidents a significant cause of 
premature child death.  

 

Child pedestrian road risk increases as children become more inde-
pendent (from aged 10 upwards), with most child casualties occur-
ring between the school run hours, namely 8-9am and 3-4pm.  

 

This is due to this age group being more likely to move around unac-
companied by adults, and also having cognitive and physical limita-
tions that make them more vulnerable in road traffic than adults. 

 

At the start of each day and the end, a number of staff are on duty to 
welcome our students into school and wish them farewell at the 
end. This ‘meeting and greeting’ is also designed to oversee the 
safety of students on the road directly outside our school.  

 

Since we have returned, I have observed a number of parents/carers 
dropping their child off for school directly outside the school gate on 
the yellow lines where there is a no stopping and parking area due 
to the close vicinity to our school gate.  

 

Please can I ask that you adhere to these parking/
stopping regulations to help keep our school community 

safe.  





Please Keep  

Our Students Safe! 



Boxing Success 

 

I was delighted to hear that Year 11 student Jayden 
boxed Friday, Saturday and Sunday at Barum Box 
Cup, and won Gold! What an achievement! 

 

He was also awarded best boxer and won the belt!  

 

We are so proud of him! Well done Jayden! 



Boxing Success– Jayden 



Boxing Success—Jayden 



It’s Photograph Time! 

 

Exciting news! Carmel Jane Photography will be visiting our 
School on 18th of September 2024, to take our Years 7, 9 & 11 
individual photographs. 

 

All parents/carers are requested to pre-register for instant ac-
cess to your child’s photographs once they are ready,            
pre-registration is required for every photo shoot. 

 

Register in 3 easy steps in less than a minute: 

 

1.           Head to www.carmeljaneshop.co.uk 

2.           Enter your unique code : JRKWBE8MDM 

3.           Include your child’s full school register name. 

 

Parents who pre-register will receive an exclusive 10%         
discount code for digital prints! This will be sent via email by 
Carmel Jane Photography once the photos are ready. 

 

Don't miss out - pre-register today! 

 

 



Duke of Edinburgh—Celebration Evening 

 

A reminder of our Duke of Edinburgh Award Presentation Evening 
next week on Wednesday 18th September at 5pm in the main hall.   

 

This event is for those who have recently been emailed by                
Mr Stephens with an invitation to the evening to celebrate complet-
ing their Bronze Award at Hall Mead.   

 

There will be a number of students from current Year 10 to 13.  We 
look forward to seeing lots of familiar faces! 

 

There will also be a small raffle with tickets costing £1 each to raise 
funds to further develop the Duke of Edinburgh Award programme 
at the school. 

 

No parking is available on site and the event should be finished by 
6pm. 

 

For DofE this academic year, direct contact will be made regarding 
the Silver award to those eligible and this year’s Bronze Award 
launch for Year 9 is on the 16th October in their usual assembly slot. 

 

Many thanks, 

Mr Stephens 

 



Thank You! 

At a time, when school budgets are so stretched, I must say a 

huge thank you to Aintree Lofts, Upminster, who have         

donated a huge amount of timber to the DT department, 

which is really very kind. This will help us so much! Thank 

you for your kindness and generosity. 

 

 

 



Gabriel C  

 

9TS Silver Medal Achievement at the British National 
Championships 

 

On Saturday 31st August 2024, Gabriel is proud to have won a 
Silver medal in the continuous fighting category at the British 
Ju-Jitsu National Championships at Wolverhampton Univer-
sity sports centre.  

 

Well done Gabriel!  

 

We are so proud of you! 

 

 









Don’t Forget to Follow Us on X / Twitter 

 

@hallmead 


